
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

16 September 2020 

Dear Consultation team 

Re: RCN response Consultation document: changes to Human Medicine Regulations to support the 
rollout of COVID-19 vaccines. 

The RCN are pleased to have the opportunity to respond to this consultatio  
 
1.2 Nursing teams are fundamental to the safe delivery of vaccination in the UK and vaccine clinics are 
primarily a nursing service. RCN members work in a variety of primary care, 



2.4 The expansion 



Regulatory Agency (MHRA) provide clear and transparent scrutiny of the evidence for the vaccine 
and governance advice on the authorisation of unlicensed vaccines.  

3.4 Having this clear evidence will support prescribers in issuing prescription for unlicensed products. 
This will also provide assurance for health care staff administering these vaccines and for the public 
in accepting and consenting to vaccination. 

 

4. Civil liability and immunity 

4.1 It is essential that all staff involved in the process have assurance that they will be protected to 
deliver the vaccines recommended. All staff will need to have the necessary training and education 
to fulfil their role within the process and are reassured that they will have the necessary indemnity. 

4.2 It is also important that all those involved understand their role in relation to undertaking 
vaccination and know where their accountability lies. This relates to registered health care 
professionals and the unregistered, trained immunisers.  

4.3 Unregistered practitioners have been involved in vaccine administration in many areas, however, 
this does not apply in all countries in the UK. In Northern Ireland unregistered practitioners are 
currently not supported in vaccine administration, so this will need careful consideration.  

4.4 Education and training on accountability, delegation and supervision is essential to ensure clarity 



confidence in the vaccination programmes, encourages high uptake of the vaccines and thereby 
helps stop transmission of infections. It is imperative that these processes continue for any 
expansion of the influenza programme and as far as possible for the introduction of a COVID-19 
vaccine. 

5.3 In principle, the RCN would welcome the proposals to expand the immuniser workforce to 
support this specific situation and supports the delivery of a COVID-19 vaccine. The use of a 
protocol, with clear direction for each part of the procedure, would suppo



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7.2 As for other elements of the consultation, however, there will need to be clear and transparent 
governance processes to support this in order to maintain both public trust in the programme and 
the trust and confidence of health care staff in the vaccines they are administering. 
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